Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

DEPARTMENT OF TRANSPORTATION
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: Thursday, October 8, 2020, 5:30 p.m.
PLACE: https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/4446557373021248270

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: John Young Parkway (C.R. 423) at Westbound I-4 Off Ramp

Financial Project Identification (FPID) No.: 444175-1

Project Description: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) invites all persons to a virtual public meeting (VPM) regarding the design of safety improvements along John Young Parkway (County Road (C.R.) 423) at the westbound Interstate 4 (I-4) off ramp. The project proposes to modify the westbound I-4 exit ramp to John Young Parkway by physically separating traffic turning west onto LB McLeod Road from traffic on John Young Parkway with a raised concrete barrier.

The meeting is being conducted as a VPM, which is a free live presentation or webinar over the internet. If you wish to participate in the VPM online, registration is needed by going to: https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/4446557373021248270. Those without internet access may also call in and listen to the meeting by dialing 1(877)309-2074 and entering the access code 946-496-655.

Once registered, participants will receive a confirmation email containing information about joining the VPM online from a computer, tablet or cell phone. Meeting materials, including the presentation, will be available on the project website by October 10 at www.cflroads.com/project/444175-1.

The VPM opens at 5:30 p.m. on October 8, 2020. A formal presentation will begin at 5:40 p.m., followed by a question-and-answer period. Please provide adequate log-in time to view or listen to the presentation in its entirety.
Public participation is solicited without regard to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability or family status. Persons wishing to express their concerns relative to FDOT compliance with Title VI may do so by contacting Jennifer Smith, FDOT District Five Title VI Coordinator at jennifer.smith2@dot.state.fl.us.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: N/A

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: FDOT Project Manager Marcus Lisicki, P.E., at (386)943-5542, or by email at Marcus.Lisicki@dot.state.fl.us. Persons who require translation services (free of charge) should also contact FDOT Project Manager Marcus Lisicki, P.E., at (386)943-5542, or by email at Marcus.Lisicki@dot.state.fl.us at least seven (7) days prior to the virtual public meeting. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: FDOT Project Manager Marcus Lisicki, P.E., at (386)943-5542, or by email at Marcus.Lisicki@dot.state.fl.us. Additional information about this project will also be available online at www.cflroads.com/project/444175-1 by October 10.
